
The Town of Moriah Town Board held a Public Hearing on June 9, 2016 at 5:45pm at the Town 

of Moriah Court House, 42 Park Place, Port Henry, New York, for the proposed amendment to 

Local Law #1 of 2008 to increase the aged exemption income from $28,000 to $29,000 per year 

and also the proposed amendment to Local Law #1 of 1998 to increase the disability exemption 

from $25,000 to $29,000 per year.   

 

Present: Thomas Scozzafava  Supervisor 

  Paul Salerno   Councilman 

Lucille Carpenter  Councilwoman 

 

Absent: Thomas Anderson  Councilman 

  Timothy Garrison  Councilman 

 

Others Present:  Bill Trybendis, Krissy Leerkes, Rich Lapier, Art Morgan, Jamie Wilson, John 

Viestenz, Rose French, Town Clerk 

 

Supervisor Scozzafava opened the public hearing at 5:45pm by saluting the flag; he then read the 

legal notice’s calling for the public hearing. 

 

The Supervisor discussed both Local Law’s.  He gave a brief  overview of the Law.  He 

explained what the current exemptions are.  He also explained why we are having the Public 

Hearing, he received a letter from a constituent.  The Supervisor explained to the Board that they 

have until March 1, 2017 to make a decision.  The Board took no action. 

 

No one from the public spoke. 

 

The hearing closed at 5:55pm. 

 

 

 

       ____________________________________ 

       Town Clerk 

 

 

 


